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MINUTES 
Cumberland Town Council Meeting 

Town Council Chambers 
MONDAY, May 10, 2021 

6:15 P.M. Senior Property Tax Committee Meeting 
 
 
7:00 P.M. Call to Order 
Present:    Councilors Copp, Edes, Foster, Gruber, Turner and Vail 
Excused:  Councilor Storey-King 
 
 
I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Foster, to accept the April 26, 2021 meeting minutes as 
presented. 
VOTE:  5-0-1 (Edes abstained) MOTION PASSES 
 
Motion by Councilor Turner, seconded by Councilor Copp, to accept the April 27, 2021 special meeting 
minutes as presented. 
VOTE:  5-0-1 (Edes abstained) MOTION PASSES 
 
 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 
John Jensenius, Chairman of the Trails Subcommittee of the Lands & Conservation Commission 
presented the following: 

   
 
 
 

Recrea�onal Trails Subcommi�ee
Lands and Conserva�on Commission

• John Jensenius
• Steve Fitzgerald
• Ma� Leclair
• Don Stowell
• Shaun Breton
• Brian Stearns
• John Stewart

May 10, 2021
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2020 Summary of Accomplishments
• Developed trail construc�on and maintenance standards for Town-owned proper�es.
• Constructed 2 bridges (totally over 30 feet) and 8 walkways (totaling about 250 �) were 

constructed in Rines Forest and Greely Woods across streams and wet areas.
• Put down over 2700 linear feet of gravel pathways to harden so�, rooty, or slippery areas 

in Rines Forest and Greely Woods.
• Placed addi�onal trail markers and signage at intersec�ons in Rines Forest.
• Put up colored trail markers on all the trails in Twin Brook and met with the Town’s Parks 

and Recrea�on department to discuss crea�ng be�er maps of the area. 
• Worked with Public Works to re-route the snowmobile trail on the Godsoe property.
• Obtained an easement across private property on Crystal Lane to allow permanent access 

from Crystal Lane to Greely Woods.
• Worked with property owners on a trail easement between Farwell Avenue and MSAD51 

property. 
• Worked with property owners to develop and mark connec�ng trails between Greely 

Woods and both Newell Ridge and Glenview Roads.
• Provided input to the Planning Board on new subdivisions, when appropriate.

Town of Cumberland
Trail Construc�on and Maintenance Standards 

Cumberland’s standards are based on on:
1. The Na�onal  Park Service Handbook for Trail Design , Maintenance, and Construction for the 
North Country Tra i l
2. The U.S. Forest Service Trail Bridge Rail Systems

Trail Structures:

Bridges: Minimum 4 � wide, perpendicular treads, railings required if tread is over 4 � 
above ground or water surface, railings must be 42 inches in height except 54 inches if 
bridge is intended for bikers. Curbs are required if no railing is needed.

Walkways: Minimum 2 � wide, perpendicular treads , generally about a foot off the 
ground, curbs op�onal.

Greely Woods

Trail Hardening
(linear feet)

Blue 480 �
Green 221 �
Orange 140 �
Red 57 �
Total 900 �

Trail Hardening

Trail Hardening

Trail Hardening

Trail Hardening

GREELY
WOODS

Trail Hardening

Rines Forest
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Erosion Control (2021)

Bridge or W alkway (2021)

W alkway/Reroute/Close trail (2021)

Trail Construction and 
hardening (2021)

100 ft W alkway (2021)

Trail Improvement 
(2021)

New Trail (2021)

Bridge/walkway 
(2021)

Trail Construction and 
hardening (2021) Trail hardening (2021)

P

New Parking Lot (2021)

RINES FOREST

2021 
Accomplishments

Knight’s Pond

• Authority rests with Joint Standing Commi�ee
• Conserva�on easement held by CCLT.
• Monitoring/mee�ngs with Fire Chiefs.
• Maps available at trailhead.

Knight’s Pond

Replace Bridge (2021)

Possible walkway 
(2021)

Several walkways 
(2021)

Re-route trail 
(2021)

Knight’s Pond
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Town Manager Shane requested that an item be added to the agenda this evening.  Item 21-057 to award 
the 2021 paving bid. The bid opening was this afternoon and Glidden Paving was the lowest bidder.  
 
Tomorrow morning, A.H. Grover will begin work on Route 9 near Cross Road.  The sight distance 
coming from Cross Road onto Route 9 is not very good, so Route 9 will be lowered approximately 2 1/2 
feet to fix this.  

Twin Brook Recrea�on Area

Farwell Avenue

Farwell Avenue

Snowmobile Club

• Built numerous bridges in the town 
during 2020 and one in 2021

Ques�ons/Comments ?
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III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

Mike Doyle of Portsmouth, N.H. said that at the last meeting, Chris Neagle was here and talked about how 
attorney’s police themselves.  One of his sources told him that Mr. Neagle worked at Verrill Dana for 20 
years. During his tenure there, the partnership discovered that John Duncan was stealing from client’s 
accounts.  He paid the money back, but the partners covered it up and did not report him to the Board of 
Overseers. He wasn’t disbarred and he wasn’t brought before the Supreme Court. Then, it was discovered 
that he stole $480,000 from the partnership itself and all hell broke loose.  He was disbarred, brought up 
on charges, and went to prison for tax evasion.  That is Mr. Neagle’s view on attorney’s policing 
themselves.  The other interesting piece of this is that they had outside attorney’s investigating their law 
firm.   
 
Mr. Doyle said that Ann Maksymowicz stole one of his signs, changed the words, and posted it on social 
media. She took his format as her own, so he filed a police report against her.  He posted this information 
on his website at 10:30 this morning and as of 6:30 tonight, it had 13,000 + hits on it.  He would expect 
the Cumberland Police Department to serve her a summons to go court and answer to the charge of theft. 
If this does not happen, he will talk to the District Attorney’s Office. She stole something that wasn’t hers 
for her own use and he thinks that there should be consequences for this.  
 
Nick Begin of Cumberland said that the Town Council and School Board meetings being held on the same 
night makes it difficult for people to have to choose which meeting to attend.  He wondered is something 
could be done to coordinate meeting times. 
 
In regard to the recall petitions, Mr. Begin said that they did not receive enough signatures.  Through the 
process of talking with hundreds of parents in the community, they were at least able to educate them.  
The point of the petition process was to open the eyes of parents to what is actually going on.  Prior to 
February, he was one of those parents who were clueless to what is going on.  Fresh Start 51 is a self-
funded parent group who will be focusing on education and continuing to educate.  Their first education 
will be to focus on the candidates that are running for School Board. It will be very fact based and not 
attacking anybody, with a goal of getting a higher voter turnout. The biggest complaint that they have 
heard from parents is that there is little transparency from the School Board.  Kids returning to school in 
the fall is not a guarantee, which is very unfortunate.  He would like to see us get more creative like other 
communities have done.  He would like to see kids back in school 5, full days in the fall.  
 
Shawn McBreairty of Cumberland Center read the following: 
From my last comment, on 4/26/21, based on my experience this past year, I see there are five main issues 
currently in Cumberland, I’ll focus on #2 and #3 tonight: 
1. Lack of transparency by MSAD51 regarding Greely students' indoctrination into Critical Race Theory. 
2. Division of this community, when MSAD51 Superintendent Jeff Porter called you all “white 

supremacists” on 6/2/20.  
3. The venomous cancel-culture, scaring people from voicing their opinions, or concerns publicly. 
4. Lack of accountability for MSAD51’s decisions.  
5. Poor leadership at MSAD51.  
 
This Town does control a majority of tax dollars flowing to MSAD51 and this information is necessary for 
voters to understand before 6/8. 
 
Issue #2, the first public showing of Critical Racist Theory from MSAD51, dividing the Town up as 
oppressed, or oppressors, came almost a year ago.   
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• Porter said...with zero facts to back it up: 
o “...it is harder for many of us here to accept the imbalance of equality that people of color experience every 

day.”  
o “The statement…(was) to bring needed awareness to a national story rooted in ongoing injustice and sadness 

for African-Americans.” 
o (Jeff Porter) firmly believe(s) that a school community in the year 2020 has a moral imperative to educate 

on the topic of race...” 
 
Back in 2019, MSAD51 hired a company in Community Change Inc. (CCI) who was headed up by the 
hate-speech spewing Shay Stewart-Bouley, CCI’s Executive Director.  Ann Maksymowicz was the School 
Board member that spoke directly to Shay and recommended CCI.  No diligence was done. 
 
On Twitter, a social media platform, Shay incited violence and hurled dozens of obscenities, wishing for 
arson and destruction.  A pattern of sick behavior.   
 
These very tweets by Shay were provided to Porter on 6/6/20 via e-mail and put in his hand on 6/18/20, of 
which he didn’t dare read them out loud.   
 
Councilor Storey-King at that in person meeting provided a screen shot on her phone that in CCI’s June 
2020 newsletter, in order to eliminate racism, CCI wanted to “eliminate capitalism” and go to an 
“anarchist and socialist form of government.”   
 
Porter continued to support CCI, up until the time I publicly blew the lid off all of this hypocrisy on 
7/3/20, when he said the “narrative was too difficult to defend.”   
 
As recently as December, Katie Campbell, Greely Middle School Social Worker, Nick Shuller Whiston, 
Co-Chair of the “Equity” Committee and School Board Member Ann Maksymowicz were still showing 
written support for Shay.  MSAD51 never condoned her use of foul language and hate speech, a horrible 
example for our youth.  They actually had the nerve to continue and defend her!   
 
Anarchy and socialism is what 70% of your tax dollars support at MSAD51?   
 
Porter allegedly fired CCI on 7/7/20, then immediately entered into an agreement with MAEC to review 
MSAD51 curriculum in a partnership with the (USM), in which there is a relationship with the Marxist 
and Communist organization, Black Lives Matter and race-grifter Ibram X. Kendi.  There was no public 
discussion, nor School Board vote on this. 
 
Read more here: 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1qvMny-14Py-1rn-hh5I2oS-rcC5dmSxUZjoG1vJmtSU/edit 
 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tTvEs4eab_bHhicqcdUHJjAqlu5bQ1gxtjEQVZFjkJU/edit 
 
Porter moved from hate-speech, anarchy, and socialism, right into Marxism and Communism.   That is 
what Cumberland taxpayers are now funding at MSAD51. 
 

https://maec.org/
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tTvEs4eab_bHhicqcdUHJjAqlu5bQ1gxtjEQVZFjkJU/edit
https://nypost.com/2020/06/25/blm-co-founder-describes-herself-as-trained-marxist/
https://nypost.com/2020/06/25/blm-co-founder-describes-herself-as-trained-marxist/
https://www.heritage.org/progressivism/commentary/blm-co-founder-and-pro-communist-china-group-are-partnering-heres-why
https://usm.maine.edu/president/antiracism-pledge
http://tommclaughlin.blogspot.com/2020/08/to-sign-or-not-to-sign.html
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1qvMny-14Py-1rn-hh5I2oS-rcC5dmSxUZjoG1vJmtSU/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1tTvEs4eab_bHhicqcdUHJjAqlu5bQ1gxtjEQVZFjkJU/edit
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No healing action has taken place by Porter since, by his choice.  Remember, I asked twice for a mediated 
discussion between myself, Porter and other community members who wished to be there.  Porter 
declined, twice. 
 
I sent you all a letter on 11/1/20 asking for an all-day working session on this issue. 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/10ZYBoji1_H3C2Fi2vsid-cuqbhffihcdMPMlCcgC-SA/edit  
 
Read more about MSAD51’s beginning to the indoctrination of Critical Racist Theory here: 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1pAMvvHKV9CAQgr3vtlV69aWrK5aExsvOPT8FPxGyOBU/edit# 
 
Issue #3, the venomous Cumberland cancel-culture. 
 
What are the core values that you believe in?  I believe we need to fight for things like Liberty, Freedom 
and Education...it matters.  I ask others in this community to not walk away due to this Town’s cancel-
culture.  The left is creating policy for your children and your tax dollars.  It’s time for you to stand up and 
push back. 
 
You must fight against totalitarianism and the radical left.  The same tactics used by socialists, 
communists and fascists are being emulated by the MSAD51 School Board.   
 
Full blown racism based on skin color, changing public comment policy creating free speech restrictions, 
not reading letters that are dissenting, illegally taking the First Amendment away, are all being used as 
tactics by the School Board.   
 
Saul Alinsky’s Rules for Radicals, are used by the left and MSAD51:   
https://bolenreport.com/saul-alinskys-12-rules-radicals/ 
 
RULE 12: Pick the target, freeze it, personalize it, and polarize it.”  Cut off the support network and 
isolate the target from sympathy. This is cruel, but very effective. Direct, personalized criticism and 
ridicule works. 
 
There are several private Town of Cumberland Facebook forums, which essentially are the new, electronic 
“Town Square” for Free Speech.  Except, speech is not free.  The Admins of the largest group, the 
Tarbox’s, who run the Cumberland & North Yarmouth Residents Facebook page, caved to the left after I 
pushed back on those attacking me for my opinions and I was banned.  They still talk about me, but I can’t 
respond.   
 
There are Facebook groups out there like the BLM Allies of Maine, a Portland led group, of which they 
said they would, “silence me,” and they would, “shoot up my house,” as my opinions didn’t support Shay 
Stewart-Bouley.  Private hate groups that want to target you for your opinion, of which Ann 
Maksymowicz has one of these private hate groups, called the Anti-Racist Organizing For 
Cumberland/North Yarmouth.  Same group that attacked Mike Edes for a Facebook post from years ago. 
 
Jeff Porter and the MSAD51 School Board tried to publish a hit piece on me in the Portland Press Herald, 
which unfortunately for them, made them look even more ignorant to their illegal activities.   
 
https://www.pressherald.com/2020/11/23/its-gotten-nasty-clash-over-racial-equity-work-roils-
cumberland/ 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/10ZYBoji1_H3C2Fi2vsid-cuqbhffihcdMPMlCcgC-SA/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1pAMvvHKV9CAQgr3vtlV69aWrK5aExsvOPT8FPxGyOBU/edit
https://bolenreport.com/saul-alinskys-12-rules-radicals/
https://www.pressherald.com/2020/11/23/its-gotten-nasty-clash-over-racial-equity-work-roils-cumberland/
https://www.pressherald.com/2020/11/23/its-gotten-nasty-clash-over-racial-equity-work-roils-cumberland/
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Senator Cathy Breen and Representative Steve Moriarty both supported a press release kicked out by 
Breen in November, denouncing my efforts, even though the Google document is owned by Porter.  It 
appears both our legislators also support anarchism, socialism, Marxism and racism.    
 
Chairperson Gruber, please ask Town Manager Bill Shane at the end of the meeting, if either legislator 
reached out to him to get any facts, prior to that press release.   
 
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Y4Iy1DRy2_VlANoDMMGrZUJHl9is9t1VCthJH8hLU50/mobileb
asic 
 
Then, Porter sent an e-mail out to all 400 MSAD51 employees, talking about me, which was sent to my 
daughter’s teachers, as a last-ditch attempt to silence me. 
 
Here is the summary list of all the documented descriptors that Jeff Porter, Ann Maksymowicz, Margo 
Harrington, Tyler McGinley, Mike Williams, Kate Perrin and MSAD51 have called me, or referred to me 
or my activities to provide the facts to this community.   
 
Remember, when the left has zero facts to stand on, they resort to name calling and so far, not one fact has 
been provided by Jeff Porter to counter any of my info obtained by FOAA requests.  Not one!   
 
Don’t you on this Council find that odd? 
 
Here are the highlights: 
• Racist (As my shirt says, noun - any person who wins an argument with a liberal.) 
• Angry 
• Bully 
• Harassing 
• Defaming 
• Discrediting 
• Attacking 
• Hostile 
• Disrespecting 
• Fabricating 
• Targeting 
• Name-calling 
• Outlandish 
• Lack of adult maturity 
• Destructive 
• Brazen 
• Influence 
• Control 
• Narrative 
• Stalking 
• Brutal 
• Intimidation 
• Abusive 
• Continuous, coordinated attack 
• Attack campaign 
• Slander  

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Y4Iy1DRy2_VlANoDMMGrZUJHl9is9t1VCthJH8hLU50/mobilebasic
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Y4Iy1DRy2_VlANoDMMGrZUJHl9is9t1VCthJH8hLU50/mobilebasic
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• Feeling unsafe to walk down the street 
• Dangerous 
• Terrorizing  
• Asshole 
• Misogynist (They’ve used this a bunch of times...doesn’t make it real, no matter how many times they 
repeat it.) 
 
I challenge anyone to prove any of these words to be true.  They won’t be able to...but, say it enough and 
it becomes fact in the mind of a leftist.  Actual facts don’t matter however. 
 
This is how our local government officials tried to cancel me out, a pattern based not in fact, but on 
misplaced rage for dissenting, yet fact-based opinions.  
 
Lastly, 40 of the first 50 FIRE PORTER signs placed were stolen within the first six hours.  The leftists, 
triggered by seeing a sign, had to stop and pull them out of the ground and illegally steal my 
property.  $250 worth of signs, I might add, funded by upset townspeople in Cumberland and North 
Yarmouth.  (I have 10 more coming, don’t worry.)  
 
But, their attempts didn’t work, because I held my ground. 
 
So, based on what you’ve all seen, why would anyone dare to have a dissenting opinion in Cumberland? 
 
Because it’s the right thing to do.  This Town needs more citizens to step up and push back twice as hard 
when they try and push you around.   
 
Liberty, Freedom, Education...it matters to your children, so advocate for them, advocate for taxation with 
representation, even if MSAD51 doesn’t care about the truth and doesn’t want to hear it from you.   
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Mr. Doyle said that he has dealt with Brenda Kielty, the Assistant Attorney General for Freedom of 
Access for the State of Maine, for over 10 years.  He has never seen her send an email to anyone like the 
email that she sent to Jeff Porter. She scolded him for the way he behaved to Shawn.  It is just 
unacceptable for that kind of behavior.  Shawn was trying to get information about what is going on with 
the School Board and the guy running the audio/visual equipment swore at him.  This is not good for this 
Town or any other Town. This is why the problem is so big and keeps getting bigger. They think that they 
can run Shawn out of Town. He is moving away, but of his own free will.  You have to ask yourself, why 
is he coming up here from Portsmouth New Hampshire to speak at these meetings?  Freedom of speech is 
under attack all over this country, not from congress, but from places like this.  Council and School Board 
meetings where people can’t say what is bothering them.  Eventually, there will be an uprising in this 
country like we haven’t seen in many, many years. It’s getting worse by the day.  
 

 
IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY  
 
21 – 051 To consider and act on sending to the Parks and Recreation Commission, a request to hold a river 

rock painting event at Twin Brook on June 12th.    
 TABLED BY EVENT COORDINATOR 
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21 – 052 To amend Section 261 (Taxation), Article I (Property Tax Assistance) of the Cumberland Code, 
as recommended by the Senior Property Tax Committee. 

Councilor Foster explained that the Senior Property Tax Committee discussed simplifying the program and 
looking at the overall funding of the program, while ensuring that the program was meeting the objective of 
reaching the income levels that we are aiming the funds towards.  
 
Chairman Gruber asked for any comments from the public. 
No public comment. 
 
Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Copp, to amend Section 261 (Taxation), Article I (Property 
Tax Assistance) of the Cumberland Code, as recommended by the Senior Property Tax Committee. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
Item 21-056 was taken out of order and considered next. 
 
21 – 053 To consider and act on entering into a contract with Maine Intercultural Consultants, LLC for 

training. 
Councilor Foster said that the Social Justice Committee (herself, Councilor Edes, Storey-King and Vail) have 
been working on this for the past few months, and while some may say that it has been a long time to get to this 
point, they wanted to be very thoughtful about what they were doing and how they were doing it.  This proposal is 
really focused on an intercultural training for our Department Heads and the Council.  There is not one specific 
bias or part of culture that this training is about, but rather intercultural, and all the different ways our individual 
cultures impact and influence how we approach each other and differences. The training is focused on 
recognizing yourself and how that interplays with others.  The committee felt that was important before we go 
forward and be engaging with the broader community in doing any work around identification of blind spots, to 
look at our employment practices, and creating a foundation around self-reflection and awareness, and having 
gone through a common training around the social interaction of all of that as a collective group.  
 
Councilor Vail said that there is an expectation in today’s culture for each of us to do a little self-examination.  He 
is not afraid of doing this because he thinks that it is important to show the community that we all have room to 
learn, to change, and to improve ourselves. He hopes that at the end of this “test” we will get more than a passing 
grade and learn something about ourselves, our colleagues, and will have provided some guidelines for the Town 
and staff to implement.  
 
Councilor Turner said that he has been in the real estate for over 40 years, and self-improvement programs are 
prevalent in the whole process of training brokers.  He knows of other professional organizations who have taken 
similar trainings and they will tell you that they got something positive out of it.  The only heartburn that he has is 
over the last 40 years, we have had 7 Council members, all from different walks of life, making policy decisions 
for this Town. Those policy decisions must have been good ones, because Cumberland remains one of the most 
desirable Towns in the entire country.  We’ve been doing something right, so the question is how much are we 
going to improve on that?  How much more equitable are we going to be? How much more inclusive are we 
going to be?  In our obligation as Councilor’s to the Town, we should always ask, how does this help the citizens?  
He hopes that the citizenry can accept the idea that we’re spending $20,000 to try and improve ourselves, which 
will indirectly improve the Town and hopefully, improve the situation and life for the citizens of the Town.  
 
Councilor Copp said that he has a problem with the price tag that comes along with this.  He feels that it is costly 
but realizes that it is probably a good program. He did some research and is still not sure that we’ll come out of it 
with $20,000 worth of good information that will help all of us.  He feels that we are all good people, and he 
doesn’t think that this will make him or anybody else a better person.  This is taxpayer money.  
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Councilor Edes said that he looks at this as an opportunity for him to find out what he does not know and to learn.  
He agrees with Councilor Copp that it is a lot of money and he hates to spend taxpayer dollars on this, but he 
thinks it is important.  We have been adamant that would not come out with a divisive and hateful message like 
the one that the school equity committee came out with.  Their message divided our Town down the middle and 
that started this whole situation rolling.  We want to improve and learn and find out what we don’t know.  We 
also want our department heads and the Town Council to have the tools to fix a problem that might arise.  He has 
done his research, and this is a good group to do our training and he thinks that we will get something out of it. In 
the end it will be a good investment.  
 
Chairman Gruber asked for any public comment. 
Shawn McBreairty of Cumberland Center asked Chairman Gruber what diligence was done with hiring this 
company, given the issues that MSAD 51 had when they didn’t do any diligence. 
 
Councilor Foster responded that Maine Municipal Association worked with this organization and she participated 
in a training with them.  We also had a couple of meetings with the organization, she researched their website, 
and they have worked with other municipalities. 
 
Mr. McBreairty read the following statement from Maine Intercultural Communication Consultants website: “in 
solidarity with Black Lives Matter, Maine Intercultural is donating 100% of our profits to organizations that 
empower those impacted by racism”.   This Town Council will be providing funding to Black Lives Matter, a 
Marxist, Communist organization.  
 
Councilor Foster responded that she too read that statement and she wants to be clear that they are not sending 
money to Black Lives Matter, they are sending their profits to organizations that are aligned with Black Lives 
Matter. 
 
Mr. McBreairty asked Councilor Foster if she has seen their tax information to see where the money is going. 
 
Councilor Foster said she did not and asked Mr. McBreairty if he had. 
 
Mr. McBreairty said that he is not the one hiring them. He suggested that before the Town spends $20,000 “in 
solidarity with Black Lives Matter” (the organization), they should really take a look at that.  It is a fact that 
Patrice Cullors, of Black Lives Matter, said that she is a trained Marxist.  It makes zero sense to hire race grifters.  
There is no evidence of institutional racism in Cumberland, and he has proven this several times by asking 
questions. If the Town had an issue, they would have been sued by now. It would be better for the community if 
the Town took $18,000 and put it toward the Food Pantry. Certainly, education of leadership is something that 
needs to happen, but hiring race grifters who are going to put the money towards Black Lives Matter, is not 
something that Cumberland needs to do.  But that is the decision of the Town Council.  He is just trying to 
provide the information. If you haven’t done your diligence, which is what the issue was at M.S.A.D. 51, that 
could be a concern that could come back to you. 
 
Councilor Foster said that the work that we are doing with them is not specific to anything.  She thinks that when 
we talk about intercultural, it can be something around education, economics, or mental health.  These are all 
things that are part of who we are as humans.  We are in a position now to better educate the leaders in our Town 
to be equipped to ask questions, probe, have conversations with their employees, our constituents, and the citizens 
of this community around all of these things.  That is what this work with this organization is centered around.   
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It is not training in any specific way of thinking.  It is more around interpersonal relationships and communication, 
and less about any specific cultural lane.  
 
Nick Begin of Cumberland said that he runs a large HR technology firm, and they work with large corporations to 
implement learning systems for these companies. When he works with these companies, he sees the due diligence 
that they do.  He asked if there were any other organizations that the Town looked into and had we spoken to any 
other Towns that this company has worked with? 
 
Councilor Foster said that Maine Municipal Association was doing a lot of these types of trainings, which we 
were able to participate in. Through these trainings, we were able to weed through who we weren’t interested in 
perusing to do our training.  We researched doing things through the Jewish Heritage Organization and we were 
hoping that the Portland Chamber of Commerce would do something, which they did not.   She did not speak to 
other municipalities who used Maine Intercultural.  
 
Motion by Councilor Vail, seconded by Councilor Turner, to authorize the Town Manager to execute a contract 
with Maine Intercultural Communication Consultants, LLC for training, not to exceed dollar amount in contract. 
VOTE:  5-1 (Copp opposed)  MOTION PASSES 
 
 
21 – 054 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on amendments to Chapter 315 (Zoning), Section 

76 (Permits and Fees), C (Demolition Permits) to add that the Historical Society shall be notified 
upon submission of an application, as recommended by the Planning Board. 

Town Manager Shane said that the Planning Board held a public hearing and voted unanimously in favor of this. 
The only amendment is that the Cumberland Historical Society shall be notified when a demolition permits are 
application is received.  
 
Chairman Gruber opened the Public Hearing. 
No public comment. 
Chairman Gruber closed the Public Hearing. 
 
Motion by Councilor Turner, seconded by Councilor Edes, to amend Chapter 315 (Zoning), Section 76 (Permits 
and Fees), C (Demolition Permits) to add that the Cumberland Historical Society shall be notified upon 
submission of an application, as recommended by the Planning Board. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
21 – 055 To forward to the Planning Board for a Public Hearing and recommendation, amendments to all 

daycare and nursery school related zoning definitions and uses in all zones to expand the current 
number permitted under State licensure, as recommended by the Ordinance Committee.  

Town Manager Shane said that the Ordinance Committee discussed this and were comfortable increasing the 
number to 40 children or the number allowed by the State daycare license.  The Planning Board will have to 
amend this in most zones in Town.  We have recently learned that 3 daycares have closed in Town.  
 
Councilor Edes said that daycare needs have become an issue in this Town.  This is for residential daycares that 
have the capacity to take on more students.  We didn’t want to set an arbitrary number and we felt that if the state 
felt comfortable in allowing more children in these residential daycares without impacting the neighborhoods that 
they are in, then this would be the right time to make the change.  This will go to the Planning Board and then 
back to the Town Council, so there will be plenty of opportunity for the public to speak on this.  
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Chairman Gruber asked for any public comment. 
No public comment. 
 
Motion by Councilor Edes, seconded by Councilor Vail, to forward to the Planning Board for a Public Hearing 
and recommendation, amendments to all daycare and nursery school related zoning definitions and uses in all 
zones to expand the current number permitted under State licensure, as recommended by the Ordinance 
Committee. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
21 – 056 To authorize the Code Enforcement Officer to execute a Consent Agreement with the owners of 

2 Castle Rock Drive. 
Town Manager Shane said that it was discovered that the driveway, a shed, and the fence line were placed too 
close to the setback line, by the developer. The Code Enforcement Officer has worked with the owners to address 
this with a Consent Agreement, so they can refinance the property.  
 
Chairman Gruber asked for any public comment. 
No public comment. 
 
Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Vail, to authorize the Code Enforcement Officer to execute a 
Consent Agreement with the owners of 2 Castle Rock Drive and to waive the fee. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 

 
21 – 057    To award the 2021 paving contract to Glidden Paving. 
Town Manager Shane said that the bid opening was this morning and Glidden Paving was the low bidder. 
Glidden has done our paving for about 10 years now.  Staff is recommending approval of the paving contract to 
Glidden Paving.  
 
Chairman Gruber asked for any public comment. 
No public comment. 
 
Motion by Councilor Copp, seconded by Councilor Turner, to award the 2021 paving contract to Glidden Paving 
not to exceed $446,845.00. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
V. NEW BUSINESS 

Councilor Edes – no new business. 
 

Councilor Vail – no new business. 
 
Chairman Gruber – He was asked by the Town of Yarmouth to participate in their Memorial Day 
celebration as keynote speaker.   
 
The Aging in Place Rides Program will be starting up again soon.  
 
Thank you to all the Food Pantry volunteers for all their hard work.  
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Councilor Foster – May is Mental Health Awareness Month.  On May 25th at 6:00 p.m. there will be 
a mental health collaboration between Cumberland, North Yarmouth, and MSAD 51 to kickoff 
community conversations that we aim to have monthly on different topics related to mental health.  
Greg Marley of The National Alliance on Mental Illness of Maine will be leading the conversation 
and we hope for it to be interactive. Our hope is to have an in-person component for those who are 
comfortable with that.  
 
The Communications Committee had an idea to invite Town Councilors to be at the Farmer’s Market 
on Saturday mornings to meet with any members of the public who may want to speak to them.  
There can be a rotating schedule where a couple of Town Councilor are present when they are 
available to attend.  
 
Councilor Turner – no new business. 
 
Councilor Copp – He made his donation to the 4-H fund to benefit the Food Pantry.   This is a 
worthy cause that supplies the Food Pantry with meat while helping the 4-H kids. 
 
He read the following statement regarding May/Mental Health Awareness Month: The Town of 
Cumberland, North Yarmouth and MSAD 51 have embarked on a partnership aimed at building a 
collaborative network of individuals, families, schools, businesses, and organizations.  We are 
focused on promoting the social, emotional, physical and psychological wellness of all of our 
community.   
 
Even though he voted against item 21-053, he does plan on participating in the training. 
 
Town Manager Shane – The Ordinance Committee met with the Town Attorney to discuss medical 
marijuana and the nuisance order issue that some neighbors on Catalpa Lane are dealing with.   The 
Ordinance Committee will continue talking about this and developing a licensing procedure for 
Medical Marijuana facilities.  

 
 
VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Edes, seconded by Councilor Copp, to adjourn. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
TIME:   9:02 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
Brenda L. Moore 
Council Secretary 
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